
                    Union County Sheriff’s Office                  

Daily Media Release 

Date: 4/13/2022 
Date  Time Nature Details 

4/13/2022 03:21 Assist Other Agency A deputy assisted a Richwood Police Officer 

with a missing juvenile investigation at a 

residence on May Street in Magnetic 

Springs. The juvenile was located and 

returned to the parents.  No report was taken. 

4/13/2022 09:58 Theft A deputy was dispatched to a business in the 

8000 block of Rausch Drive to investigate 

the theft of a catalytic converter.  A report 

was taken, #22-0301. 

4/13/2022 10:15 Telecommunications 

Harassment 

A deputy was sent to a residence in the 7000 

block of Mitchell Dewitt Road to investigate 

unwanted phone calls involving a gift card 

scam.  No report was taken. 

4/13/2022 11:01 Injury Crash A deputy and units from the Jerome 

Township Fire Department responded to the 

13000 block of Jerome Road for an injury 

crash involving a 2018 Peterbilt Dump Truck 

that drove off the road and struck a utility 

pole.  The driver, Michael A. Barton, age 22 

of Heath was issued a traffic citation for 

failure to control and a crash report was 

filed, #80-22-157. 

4/13/2022 11:29 Trespassing A deputy investigated a trespassing 

complaint that occurred at a postal facility in 

the 21000 block of Main Street in Raymond.  

No report was taken. 

4/13/2022 12:54 Domestic Deputies were dispatched to a residence on 

Short Street in Milford Center to investigate 

a domestic dispute between a boyfriend and 

girlfriend. The parties were separated and no 

report was taken. 



4/13/22 18:01 Arrest Warrant A deputy met with a Columbus Police 

Officer to take custody of Lexus A. Caudill, 

age 25 of Columbus for an outstanding arrest 

warrant. She was transported to the Tri 

County Regional Jail. 

4/13/2022 19:53 Harassment A deputy was dispatched to a residence in 

the 7000 block of Beachwood Way to 

investigate threatening messages sent using a 

social media website.   No report was taken. 

4/13/2022 21:02 Fraud A deputy was dispatched to a residence in 

the 16000 block of Wheeler Green Road to 

investigate a fraudulent check that was 

received for the sale of a motorcycle.  A 

report was taken, #22-0303. 
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